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August 22, 2012
Louis F. Quijas, Assistant Secretary
U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Office for State and Local Law Enforcement

Washington, DC 20528
Dear Assistant Secretary Quijas:

I write on behalf of the National Sheriffs’ Association (NSA) and more than 3,000 Sheriffs nationwide to request the assistance of your office in ensuring that the input of local, State, and Federal law enforcement is solicited and considered in any programs of the Federal Aviation Administration that pertain to law enforcement’s use of Unmanned Aerial Vehicles (UAV).

Law enforcement is constantly striving to improve on the equipment and techniques utilized in our work. One such area gaining increasing support is the use of UAVs. The FAA governs the use of UAVs in national air space but current procedures for approval are burdensome and in need of modification.
On February 14, 2012, the FAA Modernization and Reform Act of 2012 was enacted (Public Law 112-95). This law directs the FAA to establish streamlined rules for public agencies, including law enforcement, to use UAVs. Under the law, the FAA has up to 60 days to review a law enforcement agency’s request for a Certificate of Authority (COA) to fly its UAV. The COA also has limitations on the location where the UAV can fly, and an Emergency COA is needed if the UAV is for a High Risk Operation. Officer safety does not fall within this category of an “emergency,” and there have been cases where agencies seeking approval through the Emergency COA process for officer safety concerns were denied approval. Accordingly, we believe current regulations should be modified to include officer safety as an emergency.   

It is our understanding that the FAA is establishing a committee or program called Common Strategy to address FAA and law enforcement issues in the use of UAVs. The field perspective of law enforcement in this committee/program is essential, and NSA is eager to participate along with your office in this effort.

Common Strategy is being coordinated by David Morton, Aviation Safety Inspector for Unmanned Aircraft Systems Safety, in Washington, DC (202-385-4356 or david.morton@faa.gov).

In summary, NSA seeks your office’s voice in conveying our message that the FAA’s current UAV regulations need to be modified and that these modifications need the informed input of local, State and Federal law enforcement.    

Respectfully yours, 


Sheriff (ret.) Aaron D. Kennard
Executive Director
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